
Week at the Creek 

Week of February 14, 2022 

 
 

 

Hawk Families,  
 
This week our kindergarteners celebrated 
Valentine’s Day with a breakfast.  Our students 
dressed in their fanciest attire and celebrated 
with peers and family members in our café. 
 
This month HCE is honoring Black History 
Month by incorporating biographies and stories 
that represent black culture and contributions 
to our world throughout instruction.  In 
addition, our media center has created a 
display of award-winning text for students to 
review.  As a culminating activity, teachers will 
decorate classroom doors for our classroom 
door decorating contest.  Doors will be judged 
for creativity, student involvement, and 
information presented.   
 
We have challenged our students to the “100 
acts of kindness” challenge.  Students are 
awarded a heart on our bulletin board if they 
are caught performing an act of kindness.  Can 
we reach 100 by the end of the month? 
 
Hope everyone enjoys the Superbowl this 
weekend, Go Bengals! 
 

Mrs. Yvette Cubero-Gonzalez 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

February 

2/21 NO SCHOOL:  President’s Day 

2/22 Swiss Point Middle School Parent 

Night for Rising 6th graders (see flyer below) 
 

March 

3/1 SAC Meeting @ 4PM 

3/4 PTO Meeting @ 8:45AM 

3/4 Picture Day:  Spring Individual 

Pictures 

3/11 NO SCHOOL:  Teacher Planning 

3/14-3/18 NO SCHOOL:  Spring Break 

3/24-3/31 Scholastic Spring Book Fair 

3/29 Report Cards Issued 
 

April  

4/5 FSA Writing – 4th and 5th graders 

4/7-8 FSA ELA – 3rd graders 
 

 

Lunch Menu for Week of 2/14 
Breakfast is $1.25, and lunch is $2.80. 

Monday 2/14 

• Chicken Nuggets OR 

• Chicken Quesadilla 
Tuesday 2/15 

• Mini Corn Dogs OR 

• Mac n Cheese 
Wednesday 2/16 

• Chicken Sandwich OR 

• Cheese Sticks 
Thursday 2/17 

• Pizza 
Friday 2/18 

• Cheeseburger OR 

• Cheese Calzone 
 

Please note: As we transition to our new food 
distributor, there may be unannounced menu 
changes.   

 

SAC Needs Assessment Survey 

 
We are already planning for the 2022-2023 
school year!  Your input is needed.  Please 
take a moment to complete the SAC Needs 
Assessment Survey.  We use data from this 

survey to plan for school improvement.   
 

Please visit: 
https://tinyurl.com/2p8km5m8  

 
 

  

https://tinyurl.com/2p8km5m8


PTO NEWS 
The Loop Spirit Night 

Our next Spirit Night is at The Loop 

on State Road 13. 
 

Eat dinner on Tuesday, February 15 

between 5:00-8:30 p.m. and be 

sure to tell the cashier you’re with 

Hickory 
 

Grandparents’ Breakfast 

Volunteers needed 

We need parents to help make our 

Grandparents’ Breakfast a 

Success. If you can help, please 

sign up here:  

HCE Grandparents Day Breakfast 

2022 Volunteers 
 

Grandparents Breakfast 

The Hickory Creek PTO invites our 

grandparents to have breakfast 

with their grandchildren before 

school. 

Grandparents must be approved 

volunteers. To be approved, 

complete the school access form: 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply/   
 

March PTO Meeting 

Due to school scheduling conflicts, the date for our March PTO meeting was moved from the 

date set at the start of the year. Our next meeting will now be Friday, March 4 at 8:45 a.m. 
 

Deputy Sally Carneiro’s Corner 
I have noticed over the past several weeks, an increase in parents parking in the parking lot in the 

mornings and walking their kids to the crosswalk. I have also witnessed parents trespassing by 

parking at Swiss Point Middle School and walking their children to Hickory Creek. Unfortunately, 

the same issue is happening in the afternoons. I understand morning drop off is quite busy, with 

close to 200 new students this year, however for the safety of all our children I am requesting parents 

follow the policy listed in the Hickory Creek Student Handbook. Please join the parent drop-off line and drop your children 

off with the safety patrol students. Crossing children at the crosswalk in the mornings additionally holds up traffic for 

vehicles exiting the school. Ms. Gonzalez has spoken to the Sheriff’s Office Public Safety Assistant (PSA) supervisor to notify 

him of traffic build up in the mornings. Please be patient as they are training new PSA’s in this area. It will not take long for 

traffic to begin to flow at a better rate.   

For the issue of students arriving to school late (after 8:25am), I would suggest arriving to school closer to 8am when there 

is very little traffic. If your student is dropped off after 8:25am, you are required to park and walk your student into the 

front office and sign them in. It is not safe to send your student inside without your supervision. If you are wondering if 

you live in zone for your student to catch our school bus, please call Transportation at 904-547-7810.   

 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.signupgenius.com%2Fgo%2F9040448a5aa2ba64-hcegrandparents2&data=04%7C01%7Cyvette.cubero-gonzalez%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C465e63efc7b14133d50208d9eca14982%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637800999776592698%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=tOVocGO7NGxhQy7ptxiudex4z5Kkm8aNbDMWmjZjDl4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.signupgenius.com%2Fgo%2F9040448a5aa2ba64-hcegrandparents2&data=04%7C01%7Cyvette.cubero-gonzalez%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C465e63efc7b14133d50208d9eca14982%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637800999776592698%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=tOVocGO7NGxhQy7ptxiudex4z5Kkm8aNbDMWmjZjDl4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstjohns.keepntrack.com%2Fapply%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cyvette.cubero-gonzalez%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C465e63efc7b14133d50208d9eca14982%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637800999776592698%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Vd%2FqIbCiujx3xzLwo3OiTj2zSUZ9RFUdx3zbo%2Fh0xTE%3D&reserved=0


 

Due to the recent “Parents’ Bill of Rights”, F. S. 1014.06 – 

Parental Consent for Health Care Services, parents must give 

written consent in order for their child to access health 

care while at school. If you have not done so yet, 

please complete the Parent Consent for Health Care 

Services Form now or read an FAQ about this new 

legislation. 

 

UPDATED COVID-19 Information 
 

As we see an increase in COVID19 cases in our community, please review the SJCSD protocols found 

at https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/covid-19/.  In addition, please take time to review the Student Health 

Screening Entry Form.  Should your child have any of the symptoms listed, please consider keeping 

them home.  We may see an increase in mask use, while not mandated, it is an option for our families 

and staff.  We will respect each other’s choice.  If you are interested in desk shields for your child, 

please contact your child’s teacher directly. 
 

On 9/22/2021, the Department of Health updated their emergency rule (64DER21-15) to include 

instruction student quarantines. 
 

1. Student quarantines: (3)(a) Parents or legal guardians of students who are known to have 

been in direct contact with an individual who received a positive diagnostic test for COVID-19 

may choose one of the following options: 

a. 1. Allow the student to attend school, school-sponsored activities, or be on school 

property, without restrictions or disparate treatment, so long as the student remains 

asymptomatic; or 

b. 2. Quarantine the student for a period of time not to exceed seven days from the date 

of last direct contact with an individual that is positive for 

COVID-19. 

With the increase in COVID-19 numbers and need to make sure we are timely 

with our communication, we are asking parents to use an online form to report 

a positive student and we will adjust how we communicate with you 

regarding a positive COVID-19 case on campus. 

To notify us of your child’s positive COVID-19 test result we are requesting that 

you complete the Optional Positive Student Reporting Form.  However, should 

you feel you need to discuss your child’s COVID-19 scenario in detail, please 

feel free to bypass the form and call the District COVID Support Team at 904-547-8230. 

When we receive information regarding a positive student, we will communicate to all parents in the 

classroom that there has been a positive case in your child’s class. In the past, we have only 

communicated to close contacts. By making this adjustment, we can notify parents faster and more 

efficiently. 

For more information, please visit our school district's COVID Information web page. 

https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/parent-consent-form/
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/parent-consent-form/
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/health/wp-content/uploads/sites/57/2021/12/School-Health-Services-Parent-Consent-FAQ-12.21.21.pdf
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/health/wp-content/uploads/sites/57/2021/12/School-Health-Services-Parent-Consent-FAQ-12.21.21.pdf
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/covid-19/
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/COVID-19-Health-Screening-Form-Student-9-23-2021.pdf
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/COVID-19-Health-Screening-Form-Student-9-23-2021.pdf
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=V9CzsxL8P0-S9HK-boRDUdd7PTxJF7NMpeGQuOXX5S5UOURZS1gyRERDN1pUOFZPQVFMWkhRNTdCSy4u
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2F3E79Z2GGkFW0zEOyrMKkIg~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRjCqylP0QnaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc3Rqb2hucy5rMTIuZmwudXMvY292aWQtMTkvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgphKSV5KWEVzm5eUh9LeWxlLkRyZXNiYWNrQHN0am9obnMuazEyLmZsLnVzWAQAAAAB&data=04%7C01%7CYvette.Cubero-Gonzalez%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C337d99e255a448c9c4da08d97e0748b8%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637679392066773680%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=qmlmwHS8THrnEJJyl1Ggo7nfiyeavgXIdNrrXUDzvZY%3D&reserved=0


Schoology Information  
 

• This tool will house communication and 

instructional materials from your child’s 

class. 

 

• This tool will be used as an instructional 

resource for instructional access during 

quarantined periods (if needed). 

 

Click here to watch the parent technology session.  

Schoology and Microsoft Office were discussed. 

 

How to create a parent account: 

• Get your Parent Access Code from Home 

Access Center (HAC). 

• Go to Schoology.com. 

• Create your parent account. 

• For help creating an account click here. 

 

Other links to help troubleshooting: 

Parent Log in 

How to link to your child’s account 

District’s Schoology page for parents 

 

Absences 
A written note is needed within 48 hours of 

returning to school stating the cause of the 

absence.   
 

Excused absences include personal illness, 

illness of an immediate family member, a 

death in the family, religious holidays of the 

student’s established religious faith, required 

court or law agency appearances, public 

functions, state competitions, scheduled 

doctor or dentist appointments. 

 

For a complete list of excused and unexcused 

absences, refer to the Student Code of 

Conduct 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCe-iVpXPm0ta4SP6DX6Aygw
https://www.schoology.com/
https://support.schoology.com/hc/en-us/articles/201000823-Sign-Up-as-a-Parent
https://support.schoology.com/hc/en-us/articles/201000853-Login-Parent-
https://support.schoology.com/hc/en-us/articles/201000883-Add-Children-Associations-Parents-
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/media/edtech/schoology/schoology-for-parents/
https://www-hce.stjohns.k12.fl.us/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/HCE-Absence-Form.pdf
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/schoolservices/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2021/08/FINAL-2021-22-Code-of-Conduct-2.pdf
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/schoolservices/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2021/08/FINAL-2021-22-Code-of-Conduct-2.pdf


 


